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JANIE CHAPMAN OFFERING TO BE RECEIVED ON SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 8, 2024 

DURING WORSHIP SERVICE       -      CSBC GOAL  -  $3500.00 

WMU 
CSBC Ladies Fall  

Meeting 
Sunday,  

September 
15, 2024 

5:00—7:30 p.m. 

SC SINGING 
CHURCHMEN AT 

CSBS on  
Thursday,  

September 19, 
2024 6:45 p.m. 
In Sanctuary 

MEN’S THE QUEST 
Sept. 24, 2024 

6:00—7:30 a.m. 
FLC Dining Room 

************ 
GFC APPLE TRIP TO 
NORTH CAROLINA 

W/LUNCH @ 9:30 a.m. 

LADIES BIBLE 
STUDY 

9:30 am & 6:30 
pm 

Each Monday, 
September 9th,  
16th and 23rd. 

 

CSBC CHURCH-
WIDE PICNIC 

Sunday, 
September 29, 
2024 @ South 

Cove Park  
@1:00 p.m. 

https://www.scwmu.org/jco


 

 

Attendance Report 

Weeks of 7-28-24  -  8-28-24  
(Averages for above dates) 

 

Average 10:30 AM Worship Service Attendance (5 Wks.)    220            
Average Sunday School Attendance (5 Wks.)                    168    
Average Weds. PM Adult Bible Study Attendance (Est.)       49 
Wednesday PM Youth & Children (5 Wks.) (Est.)                 42 

SAFETY AM SCHEDULE  
  Sunday Services             Team 
  September 1           2     
      “    “        8           3   
    “     “   15             4   
      “     “    22            5 
       “     “     29            1              

CSBC OFFICE HOURS 
MONDAY - THURSDAY 

8:00 AM - 4:00 PM 
FRIDAY:  8:00 AM -12:00 NOON 

 
 
 
 
 
 

VISIT THE CSBC LIBRARY 

 Open before and after each church       

service. 

 Self check-out. 

 Contains Christian fiction books, Bible    

    study books, self-help books, church 
        history books, DVD’s and more. 

 Resources for adults, youth and children. 
 

If you need assistance or have questions, 
please contact one of the Library Committee 
members:  Rhonda Haltiwanger, Lisa     
Beddingfield, Angela Long or Anita Stancil. 

 

 

  1.  Sunday, September 1, 2024  - 
      Media:   Tracy Tichenor 

         Sound:   Jeremy Tichenor 
 

2.  Sunday, September 8, 2024  - 
        Media:  Brandon Pearson 

               Sound: Joe Rukat 
 

  3.  Sunday, September 15, 2024  - 
      Media:   Tracy Tichenor 

        Sound:  Jeremy Tichenor 
 

    4.  Sunday, September 22, 2024  - 
         Media:   Brandon Pearson 
           Sound:  Mike Oakley, Sr. 

 
    5.  Sunday, September 29  2024 
                Media:   Tracy Tichenor 
                Sound:   Jeremy Tichenor  

CSBC MEDIA & SOUND  
SCHEDULE 

CLOTHES ARE AVAILABLE  
FOR FAMILIES IN NEED 

AT 301 SOUTH LAUREL STREET. 
WALHALLA, SC  29691 

     
 

  OPEN ON MONDAY AND TUESDAY 
10:00 AM UNTIL 1:00 PM 

 
 

Month of July 2024 
 

Total Clients  - 57 
Total Number of Family  

Members  -  192 
Number Under Age 18  - 78 
Number Over Age 60  - 38 

 
 

CSBC CLOTHES 
CLOSET UPDATE FOOD PANTRY HOURS 

MONDAY & TUESDAY 
10:00 a.m.—1:00 p.m. 

 

Month of July 2024 Information 
 

Total number of households served:  129 
       

     Total number of people in the families   
                     served:  251 

   
Total number of seniors (65+) served  

at  our pantry: 56 
 

Total number of adults 19—64  
    served at our pantry:  129 

   
Total number of children  

(under 19)  served at our pantry:  66 

“Reading is to the mind what exercise 
is to the body..” 

 

Joseph Addison 



 

 

          Easy Tithe has a name change and is now Ministry Brands Amplify online giving. 
This is the same corporation, but with software improvements for making your tithes,       
offerings and donations online. Tithing and donating have never been easier, and all existing 
accounts and records have been automatically transferred. As always, it's quick, easy and se-
cure and you can use debit or credit or check cards, or checking account. Online giving does 
not replace any of the traditional ways we already give, but is an additional option to those 
who prefer to make their donations by computer, cell phone or other mobile devices.   Our 
online giving is powered by the Ministry Brands Corporation and this giving platform is 
used by hundreds of churches across the nation. You can make individual contributions, or 
you can   specify recurring donations. You can specify whether the contribution should go to 
the general budget or to designated categories. A credit card (MasterCard, Visa, or Discover) 
or a debit card can be used as well as a regular checking account. The process is secure and 
confidential, and you will have continual access to your giving records. For more infor-
mation about online giving, go to collegestreetbaptist.org or contact the church office at 864-
638-2986 or e-mail at ofice@collegestreetfamily.org 

Easy Tithe Online Giving Is Now Powered By Ministry Brands  

Music Ministry Notes 

Rev. Tim Moon, Minister of Music 

Ah False Fall has come and gone, and I’m hiding in my office away from the triple digit “feels 
like” temps outside, while making sure I polish up my knowledge of this year’s Christmas music. 
Hope is Born kicked off well, and thankfully was received with excitement. It’s not too late to join 
us for this year’s program. Currently we will rehearse at the beginning of Adult Choir on 
Wednesday’s at 7:30 in the choir room.  
 

Parents! We need your children as well…there are opportunities for children’s choir and several 
solos. We rehearse at 6:30 pm on Wednesday. 
 

Youth are encouraged to attend the 7:30 rehearsal for the first 15 minutes of Adult Choir.  
Solo opportunities for you as well.  I will publish the orchestra rehearsal soon…typically we     
rehearse on Sunday afternoon. 
 

Lots of upcoming opportunities to worship together musically, as well as lead worship with music 
    between now and Christmas 
-September 19 – Singing Churchmen concert 
      6:45 – 8:30 something for everyone…don’t miss what promises to be a “standing room     
    only” evening of worship featuring our own Ray Conway, and Matt Freeman directing. 
-Oct 13-15 – Fall Revival We will provide Sunday night special music, as well as lead worship   
    nightly 
-Oct 27 – Associational Annual Meeting 
     We will provide special music & lead worship 
-Nov 10

th
 -  2

nd
 Annual Homecoming 

-Nov 11
th

 – Onward Training Event 
      First Baptist, Columbia 
       (see Tim for details) 
 

I’ll be glad to help you find your place of service! Come join the College Street Music Ministry    
   Family! 



 

 

Jeremy’s Korner 
Rev. Jeremy Beauford, Pastor 

 GOLDEN FELLOWSHIP CLUB NEWS 

September 5th @ 6:00 PM.  Another great time for Golden Fellowship! 
  Our host and hostess is Donovan and Leslie Pope.  Our devotional will be 
presented by Gary Barker. 
  Our Youth will be in charge of the program for this evening.  We are in charge 
of the food. So please bring two large bowls of your favorite food items to share 
with everyone.  Some will also bring desserts! 
  Looking for a great night! See you there! For further information, please   
contact Linda Quarles at 864-903-3715. 

 

 

 

Proverbs 3:5-6 “Trust in the Lord with all thine heart and lean not unto thine own understanding. In all thy ways 
acknowledge him, and he shall direct thy paths.”  

Church family, I memorized this verse as a child in RA class at First Baptist Church in          
Abbeville, SC. Then, it was one verse of many that our class learned and memorized together. The 
Lord has reminded me of this verse time and time again through out my life. Throughout my life, I 
have worried and stressed over certain decisions like where am I going to school after I graduate 
high school. I can’t forget the many physical setbacks I faced and the many decisions that              
accompanied each scenario. Also, there was that big decision about marrying Holly. Yeah, that  
was a big decision, and the Lord showed me grace upon grace in given me the treasure that is     
Holly Beauford. I had to convince her counsel to avoid telling her to run from the proposal. Ok, Ok, 
I am kidding! With each life event, he was there whispering trust me.  

I have discovered that life has a way of providing unpredictable situations that are beyond 
our ability to know the outcome. It would be in these moments that the Lord would take me back 
to FBC Abbeville, in a little room filled with energetic little boys, and one determined RA leader 
saying, let’s all say it together “trust in the Lord with all thine heart and lean not unto thine own  
understanding. In all thy ways acknowledge him, and he shall direct thy paths.”  Have you been 
there lately?   

As I shepherd the wonderful faith-filled believers at College Street, the Lord whispered 
that verse over my heart many times. I was reminded this week of that admonition to trust in the 
Lord. I pray as we move forward engaging, equipping, and empowering people to fulfill their God 

given purpose in life that we will be a people who trust in the Lord. Let’s all look to him, for He      
alone can be trusted!  

Pastor Jeremy 



 

 

Fall Senior Adult Trip 

THANK YOU NOTES 

Dear Church Family, 
 
    We thank you for every prayer, encouraging word, act of kindness and expression of sympathy during 
Mom’s decline and her transition to her new home.  Each of these were a testimony to such a caring and    
loving church. 
 

The Polly McManamay Family 
 

*************** 
Dear Church Family, 
 
     We want to express our gratitude for the prayers, cards, visit and calls during my hospitalization 
and surgery.  Mary and I are most grateful to have a loving and praying church family.  God is good all the 
time! We are humbly blessed. 
 

Paul & Mary Tichenor 
 

***************** 
 

Dear College Street Baptist Church, 
 
     On behalf of the Young At Heart Senior Group at Fairview Baptist Church in Greer, SC we want to 
thank College Street Baptist Church for coming to our rescue. 
     On July 31st, our group was returning to Greer after having toured the Upcountry Museum and The 
Museum of The Cherokee in SC when our church bus broke down.  Very soon afterwards,  one of your    
members, Jeff Blackwell stopped to offer his assistance.  After evaluation it appeared that our bus wasn’t 
going to start.  So Jeff offered your church bus which happened to be large enough to accommodate all of 
our passengers.  Another one of your members, Gary Barker drove us in your bus all the way to Greer while 
Jeff stayed with our bus driver and our bus until a tow could come for the bus. 
     We want to express our appreciation and gratitude to these two men as well as your church for our 
assistance.  We all feel it was a “GOD thing” that Jeff just happened to be on his way home moments after 
our bus stalled and helped us.  He rendered valuable assistance and support to our bus driver. 
     Please accept this donation from our Young At Heart to your bus fund in honor of these two        
wonderful members of your church, Jeff Blackwell and Gary Barker. 
 

With Sincere Gratitude, 
Camellia Ploof, 

President of Young At Heart Group 

Beaverdam Baptist Association 
Fall Senior Adult Leaf Trip   -   Tuesday, October 22, 2024 

Telephone:  (864) 882-7000 To Register 
  

Ionosphere Travel 56 Passenger Chartered Bus—Cost $15 per person 
  

We will depart from the Church at The Well at 8:30 AM 
Itinerary 

8:30 am  -  Depart from the Church at The Well 
10:30 am  -   Lunch at Moose Café in Asheville 

11:30 am  -   Visit to the Farmers Market in Asheville 
1:00  pm  -   Dish Barn & Apple Barn (if open) in Hendersonville 

4:30 pm  -   Arrive back at The Well in Seneca 


